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RE: Building for the Arts in the Biennial Capital Budget
Dear [LEGISLATOR],
[INSERT PERSONAL CONNECTION PARAGRAPH (sample included).] Washington is my home. Walla Walla is where I live and work. Walla Walla, Washington has been good to me and my family. 
I am committed to doing my part to build our state and community and support the arts. One way I am doing this is by supporting our local nonprofit's acquisition of Walla Walla's Gesa Power House Theatre. The venue hosted more than 17,000 people in 2016 with a mix of tourists and residents. Programming includes a blend of free and paid shows, including live theater, films, world-class musicians, community events, and fundraisers for other local nonprofits. 
Gesa Power House Theatre, listed on both the state and national historic registers, improves the quality of life for residents in the Walla Walla Valley through cultural opportunities, and is a draw for tourism.
A small group of donors has committed in excess of $1.6M to make the $3.3M acquisition of the building possible. They are raising $1.7M in public and philanthropic money to complete the deal. The State of Washington has a chance to join us.
This project is one of twenty-four recommended in the Building for the Arts Fund, and one of the only two projects in all of Eastern Washington. The recommendation included $335,000 to join other local resources raised to secure this historic building as a venue for community focused performing arts in rural Walla Walla. 
Governor Inslee’s Capital Budget did not include our project in its ArtsFund recommendation. 
Please increase the capital budget to include the entire Building for the Arts Fund recommended amount, which would include the Power House Theatre in the state’s investment in art.
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Sincerely,
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